
Rushey Green Primary Newsletter 

DIARY DATES 
Wednesday, 18th March 2020 
Yr3&4 Bikeability Course 
Thursday, 19th March 2020 
1. Yr3&4 Bikeability Course 
2. Parent Consultation Event 
19th March—26th March 
Scholastic Book Fair 
Friday, 20th March 2020 
1. Yr4 Tate Britain Art Gallery 
2. Yr5 Holi Assembly 2.15pm 
Fri, 20th March  9am-9.45am 
SEND Coffee Morning Yr3&4 
Wednesday, 25th March 
Reception Maritime Trip 
Thursday, 26th March 2020 
Reception ‘Sing Along’ Catford 
Theatre 
Thurs, 26th March 9am & 5pm 
Yr2 Parent SATs Workshop  
Fri, 27th March 9am-9.45am 
SEND Coffee Morning Yr5&6 
Tuesday, 31st March 2020 
9-9.30am & 5-5.30pm  
Parents Forum 
Wednesday, 1st April 2020 
Reception Maritime Museum  
Friday, 3rd April 2020 
Reception Vision & Hearing  

CANADA CLASS 
Christelle and her mum 
made this brilliant box 
book as part of her 
home learn-
ing, we are 
proud to 
share it with 
everyone.  

COVID19 Coronavirus update  
The Government has published guidance for schools and other educa-
tional settings in providing advice for pupils, students, staff and parents 
about the novel coronavirus, COVID-19.  
The following link will take you to that advice:  
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-educational-
settings-about-covid-19 
A letter regarding Coronavirus has been sent home via email and text 
message today. 
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Well done Brazil Class for achieving 98% this week. 

CLASS YEAR WEEKLY % CLASS YEAR WEEKLY % 

Somalia Reception 96 Mexico 3 89 

Ghana Reception 92 Brazil 3 98 

Nigeria Reception 96 India 4 83 

Canada 1 85 Sri Lanka 4 96 

Turkey 1 96 Pakistan 4 93 

Poland 1 89 Jamaica 5 93 

Romania 2 92 Spain 5 89 

Australia 2 92 T&T Guyana 5 90 

England 2 91 Greece 6 88 

Cuba 3 97 USA 6 93 

ATTENDANCE 

MARCH PARENT FORUM 
Mrs Williams will be holding a parent forum on Tuesday, 31st March 
2020. The parent forum will be open to all parents from 9.00am to 
9.30am and 5.30pm-6pm in the School Hall.  We hope to see you there. 
Theme:  
 Help shape parents and carers survey  
 Plan summer events for parents 
 Come and hear the vision from our inclusion team.  Special educa-

tion needs coordinator and Learning Mentor. 
We hope to see you there. 

CUBA CLASS 
On Monday, Cuba Class went to the Deptford 
Creek Discovery Centre to travel back in time 
to the Stone Age. We made shel-
ters, drew cave paintings and ate 
some yummy marsh-mammoths! 
The children really enjoyed 
themselves and learned a lot 
more about the Stone Age.  

WORLD BOOK DAY 
On Thursday 5th of March, we 
had two assemblies for the pu-
pils in Key Stages 1 and 2 to cel-
ebrate World Book Day.  It was 
a special red carpet event host-
ed by Ms Wallace who made it 
lots of fun.  All of the pupils in 
the school dressed up as their 
favourite book characters. Eve-
ryone had to say who they 
were and say what book they 
came from. Some people came 
from comic books, some from 
fiction books, some from non-
fiction books and some from 
biographies. Everyone had so 
much fun!  

http://schoolsservices.lewisham.gov.uk/Article/72289?source=Newsletter&guid=3240C1F1-53C5-45C1-9873-8C16CE3ED285
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-to-educational-settings-about-covid-19


Keep in touch 

Headteacher:  
Mrs Lisa Williams 
 

Address 

Rushey Green Primary 
School 
Culverley Road 
Catford 
London 
SE6 2LA  
0208 698 5001 
Email: admin@rusheygreen. 

lewisham.sch.uk 

Phones and Email  
Please inform us if you have 
changed your mobile phone 
number or email address. 
We communicate through 
text messages whenever 
possible so its vital we hold 
the  
correct number. 
Lunches 
Our school lunches are 
cooked on site by our own 
staff.  Salad bar and hot 
school dinners cost £2.30.  
Breakfast/After School 
Club 
Breakfast club is open from 
7.45am.  After School Club 
runs from 3.15 – 5.55pm. 
There are lots of games to 
play and time to spend with 
friends. 
It costs £4 for breakfast and 
£7.50 for after school, per 
session. If you wish to be 
put on our waiting list 
please let the School Office 
know.  

SPAIN CLASS 
In our History lesson this week 5D were in-
vestigating whether interpretations of the 
Vikings are justified. They had to answer the 
following question – Were the Vikings just 
bloodthirsty raiders?  
The children really enjoyed analysing infor-
mation from a variety of sources and discuss-
ing how historians can differ in their interpre-

tations. We addressed common misconceptions such as the Vikings wear-
ing horns on their helmets and debated whether the Vikings could also be 
described as settlers.  

 
 

RECEPTION 
Science Week: This week in reception the children have had an amazing 
time during 'Science week' in the outside area. We made 
boats out of apples and lolly sticks to see whether they would 
float or sink. We learnt all about germs and how to keep our 
hands nice and clean and we even made up our own magic 
potions.  
World Book Day: Last week it was World Book Day and it was 

great to see so many children dressed up as their fa-
vourite character in reception. We even held our own 
red carpet event. In the afternoon we all acted out a 
story around our topic on pirates and created our own 
class book. 

NURSERY 
The Nursery children experi-
enced a sense of awe and 
wonder as they came into 
school dressed in their book 
character costumes. There 
was lots of fun to be had by 
all as they paraded around 
the classroom showing off 
their costumes. They posed 
for photographs and talked 
about their characters. 

ACTIVITY CLUBS 
Please note that next week is the final 
week for our After school activity 
clubs. Please keep an eye out for the 
summer term club letter that will be 
sent home soon. 

Yr3&4 SEND  
COFFEE MORNING 
Friday, 20th March 2020     

9am-9.45am 

ENGLAND CLASS 
Last week we read the book 'The 
Self Giant' by Oscar Wilde. We 
worked really 
hard to de-
scribe the Gi-
ant, using inter-
esting adjec-
tives in our ex-
panded noun 
phrases. 
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